                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING  OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 19TH SEPTEMBER 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Harris, Earley, Llewellyn, Rouse and Vincent.. 
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish 
matters.
The following matters were brought to the attention of the Parish Council –

1. The potential for the imposition of a 20mph speed limit in the High Street and Shute.

2. The possibility of traffic calming measures by Island Roads at Alverstone.

It was agreed that both matters would be items for the October Parish Council meeting.

                                                                              MINUTES
137/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                           Councillors Davison and Richards.
             In the absence of both Councillors Davison and Richards it was unanimously agreed that the meeting 

             be chaired by Councillor Bevan.          

138/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None  
139/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 15th AUGUST 2016.
             On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn seconded by Councillor Rouse it was
             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 15h August be approved.
140/16  ROLE OF LOCAL AREA COORDINATOR

             Heather Rowell and Sally Evans of the Local Area Coordination Team were in attendance for this item and 
             made a presentation detailing the role and work of the team. Exemplifications were given as to how 
             members of the community had been assisted and the resultant community involvement.

             The Chairman expressed the Parish Councils thanks for the presentation.
141/16  TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Earley it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for August 2016.
                                     (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2371 to 2378.
142/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards had given his apology for absence.
143/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS
              Councillor Llewellyn had asked whether a response had been received re letters to the IW Council and 
              Environment Agency regarding excavation works at Winford Farm and planning approval for a building at 

              Winford Road. The Clerk advised that a response from the Environment Agency had yet to be received but 

              an e mail from the IW Council had been circulated confirming that the building at Winford Road did not 

              have planning permission and that the matter was being dealt with.
              Councillor Bevan reported on fly tipping at Queen Bower car park, planning permission for a development 
              at Winford Road and Island Roads schedule for resurfacing works along Winford Road (now 
              scheduled to take place in five years time). 
              RESOLVED: That the report be noted and the Clerk write to Island Roads to request bringing forward 

                                       the scheduled works for Winford Road.
144/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence prior to the meeting.
               RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.

145/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
                      The following planning application had been received -

                      TCP/28964/K: Holliers Farm, Branstone. Change of use of lakes to fishing lakes, proposed facilities 

                                               building to form store and wc, formation of two disabled parking spaces.

                                               RESOLVED: That no objection be made to the application.

                      Councillor Llewellyn advised of changes that had been made to TCP/299902/C (change of use from 

                      agricultural to tourism of a site at Wacklands Lane), subsequent to the closing date for comment on 

                      the application. These changes related to occupancy and access to the site. It was unanimously agreed 

                      to write to the IW Council reiterating objections to this application and expressing concern that the 

                      public had been given no opportunity to comment on the changes made subsequent to the closing date 

                      for comment on the application.
                     RESOLVED: That the Clerk write comment to IW Council regarding the above matters concerning 

                                             planning application TCP/299902/C.

                     The Clerk advised of a planning application yet to be advertised for change of use from care home to

                     residential at Whitleley Bank House, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank, the deadline for comment on 

                     which would fall before the next Parish Council meeting. It was agreed that any comments on the 

                     application would be sent to the Clerk by E Mail.

146/16   PLANNING DECISIONS
              The following decisions had been circulated –
              1.TCP/32722: 8 Forest Road, Winford. Proposed single storey extension to form garage & sitting room. 

                                     Approved.

              2. TCP/32734: Highlands, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Demolition of utility, proposed side & rear 
                                       extension to form living accommodation. Approved.

               Councillor Llewellyn advised that Planning Application TCP/ 36297, land off Youngwoods Way, 

               Alverstone Garden Village, proposed detached holiday unit, had been approved.
               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.           
147/16    COMMUNITY GRANT 
               It had previously been agreed to replace the wooden bridge structure at NC11, Alverstone and to construct 

               a boardwalk for approximately sixty foot from the bridge along the footpath. An estimate for the work had 

               been received and approved, the proposed works to be the subject of consultation with the landowner.
               The Clerk had met onsite with local landowner Mr Dempsey and Mr Faithfull the proposed contractor. Mr 
               Dempsey suggested that the opportunity could be taken to replace the current bridge with a superior 
               structure, involving local residents and other users of the adjacent land. Mr Dempsey had e mailed the 

               Clerk regarding the discussion held and this had been circulated to Parish Council members.  
                RESOLVED: That a site visit be arranged with Mr Dempsey and a representative from IW Council 

                                        Rights of Way to discuss possible options for a replacement bridge.
 148/16    DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 17th October
                 2016 in the Parish Hall.
                 The meeting closed at 8.24pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                           17THTH OCTOBER 2016                                    
